
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
HELD VIRTUALLY VIA ZOOM
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2023
APPROVED
SB Members Virtually Present: Peter Cunningham, Chair; John Reilly, Vice Chair; Alison Manugian, Clerk; Matt Pisani; Becky Pine
Also Virtually Present: Mark Haddad, Town Manager; Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager; Melisa Doig, Human Resource Director; Katie Berry, Inter-Departmental Administrative Assistant; Takashi Tada, Land Use Director/Town Planner; Charlotte Steeves
Mr. Cunningham called the meeting to order at 8:00 AM. 
Mr. Haddad said a Search Committee was formed to find the right candidate for the next Conservation Administrator. The Search Committee consisted of Takashi Tada, the Land Use Director; Melisa Doig, the Human Resource Director; Eileen McHugh, Conservation Commission Chair; Becky Pine, Select Board Member; Mark Haddad, Town Manager; and Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager. They received a total of 27 applications and interviewed five candidates. The Search Committee narrowed it down to two candidates.  They were then interviewed by the Conservation Commission and the Department Heads.  Mr. Haddad stated that Ms. Steeves “knocked it out of the park” with the Department Heads.  She was a great fit and will be a wonderful addition to the Staff.  Mr. Haddad said the Police Department conducted a thorough background investigation on Ms. Steeves, which was outstanding.   Mr. Haddad expressed his pleasure in appointing Ms. Steeves as the next Conservation Administrator and asked the Board to consider ratifying the appointment.
Ms. Pine invited Ms. Steeves to say a few words.
Ms. Steeves expressed her excitement to start with the Conservation Commission. Ms. Pine shared that she learned, during the interviews, that two of the Candidates had spent much time in their youth on the trails in Groton. She found it gratifying to hear the Conservation Commission's trail maintenance positively impacted both candidates. Mr. Cunningham said it was great to hear. 
1.  Consider Ratifying the Town Manager’s Appointment of Charlotte Steeves as the Conservation   Administrator for the Town of Groton.

Ms. Pine made a motion to ratify the Town Manager’s appointment of Charlotte Steeves as the Conservation Administrator for the Town of Groton, effective October 30, 2023.  Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. Roll call: Pine-aye; Manugian-aye; Pisani-aye; Cunningham-aye; Reilly-aye.
Mr. Haddad said he was very excited for Ms. Steeves to start working for the Town of Groton and congratulated her. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 a.m.
Respectively submitted by Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager.
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